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Dr. D.V. Hurst

I've said it before; I say it again: The “bottom
line” of a college is its products!

I came down the hall of the new Ness Admini-
strative Complex and encountered Pastor Bryan
Arneson of Medical Lake, Washington. His
church is running 350 in a.m. attendance, and
growing! “Why here?” I asked. “Interviewing for
a C.S. associate,” he responded. “Interesting,” I
said,, “a product interviewing products!” Pastor
Arneson, a graduate of 1968, with one product
of N.C. as an associate, already looking for an-
other one! And this goes on all the time.

It was chapel time. I said to Bryan, “Do you
have time? Let's go!” “Good,” he said, “let’s do.”
What was in chapel? It was alumni day. Who
were participating? Products of course. But | had
forgotten, for the moment, this was their day,
although I was scheduled for a meeting with
them later.

In charge of chapel was Robert Griffin, Col-
lege P.R. Director, a 1956 product. Participating,
too, were the officers of the Association: Byron
Newby, pastor at Chapel of Peace with 450 in
Sunday a.m. attendance, and Robert Fox, D-Cap
(Youth Ministries Director) for the Northwest
District. Also, Eva Wangen, alumni secretary
and long time stalwart at Calvary Temple in
Seattle. She and her husband, George, are heavi-
ly involved in its great missionary program.

Who was speaking? Pastor Warren Bulllock,
alumni president and pastor at Spanaway. His
church is running 1,000 to 1,200 in a.m. atten-
dance. And what a job he did preaching!

Singing? Jon Hagebusch, a 1979 graduate, now
an associate to Warren Bullock at Spanaway.

All these products! And what evidence they
are of the effectiveness and worthwhileness of

Northwest College!
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But travel the Northwest region of the Assem-
blies of God. Visit the Oregon, Washington,
Idaho, Alaska, Montana and Wyoming District
Councils. Look around and see the hundreds of
alumni heavily involved, carrying the work of
God forward in this part of the nation with com-
mitment and skill.

Products!

The vision of the founders has been and is be-
ing fulfilled!

Worthwhile? How can one over-state it? There
is no more important work in the world! Nothing
with more significant results.

Nothing affects time and eternity like prepar-
ing young ministers.

For me, all of this is increasingly meaningful!
I've watched so many of these products enter,
work their way through the program, graduate
and “go out” to develop their ministries.

Friends, I appeal to you to help me keep N.C.
moving forward and producing. Pray. . . .Send
your contributions . . . Send your students . .
Encourage and influence and support whenever
you can.

“Let light shine out from the great north-
west . . .!"

It was excitement at every turn! April 10 hundreds gath-
ered for the dedication of the new enlarged administra-
tion/faculty/classroom complex and stayed for the Friends
of Northwest Banquet.

Dedication

Honored in the dedication were Henry Ness, first presi-
dent; C.V. Bronson, long time Dean; Maxine Williams,
now in her 31st year of teaching at NC; Dr. Donald Fee,
long time teacher; and Wonda Dickey, benefactor whose
gift in her will in the amount of $640,000 in 1959 enabled
much of the early development on the 55 acre campus.
Four halls and a beautiful plaza now comprise the entire
complex: Bronson, Ness, Williams and Fee Halls and
Dickey Plaza.

Pre-dedication conducted tours brought “ohs” and “ahs!”
What a beautiful and functional facility it is! The complex
now encompasses a total of 30,600 feet of new and refur-
bished space.

The question asked in the design stage was, “How should
the ‘traffic’ flow?” The answer to that question controlled
all planning. When friends toured the facility, they saw the
answer to that question in graphic evidence.
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The dedication service brought together many represen-
tatives of influence from the past as well as the present.

On hand were: Mrs. Henry Ness and Mrs. C.E. Butter-
field, whose husbands were again honored; many mem-
bers of the Ness family; Dr. and Mrs. Donald Fee and Miss
Williams whose long time service to NC was also honored.
Offering the tribute to all those honored was Dr. Amos
Millard, Dean of Admissions, Registrar and thirty-two
year faculty member. Responding in behalf of those
honored was Dr. Donald Fee. Describing the facilities, the
need for them and how they would serve the College in the
decades ahead should Jesus tarry, was HW. Crowder, De-
velopment Director, himself in his 27th year of service to
Northwest College.

The Act of Dedication was written by Dr. Frank Rice,
Academic Dean for the last fourteen years.

How beautifully his Act of Dedication set it all forth!

Act of Dedication

In recognition of the God-given purposes of
Northwest College to prepare candidates for
various forms of Christian ministry, and with a
desire to further those purposes; in gratitude for
the vision, faith, benevolence, and exemplary
lives of the persons whose names these buildings
bear; in appreciation for those whose loving ser-
vice, prayers and generous giving have made pos-
sible the completion and equipment of these new
and enhanced facilities; in grateful recognition
that all these things are evidence of God’s faithful-
ness and blessing, and that they exist for His pur-
poses; we dedicate these buildings and their equip-
ment for the functions for which they were design-
ed, to be used for the glory of God.

Dr. Frank B. Rice

At the close of the dedication, all who were present went
directly to the Friends of Northwest College Banquet. It
was a “fun” time and there was a serious purpose. City offi-
cials, neighbors of the College and long time friends of NC
all shared in the excitement. Singing as special guest was
NC'’s “Kate Smith of the gospel” Judy Owings of Missoula,
Montana.

Challenging the audience of almost 300 was Dr. Ward
Tanneberg, pastor of Valley Christian Center, Dublin,
California, a 1958 graduate of NC and former Public Rela-
tions Director. Everyone felt he was so to-the-point in
speaking of the “obvious statement” NC comprises regard-
ing values and purposes.

And then it came time for Forward Thrust commit-
ments. A total of $45,700 in cash and $1,000 three-year
share pledges was added to the previous total of $147,655.
The three-year drive, just one year old, stands at $193,355
on its way to a goal of $333,000.

Yes, there was excitement in the air when the evening
finished! There was praise to God! There was a sense God
is bringing the work along! NC does have friends and they
do share in the work.

He started it! He will finish it! There is reason to have
faith!

GOAL $330,000

April 10, 1981 $193,355

Jan. 31, 1981 $147,655

i
A

Rev. Eugene Ness and Lloyd Ness with Rev. Frank Cole

who is pointing out the new building named in honor of
their father, Dr. Henry Ness, the first president of North-
west College.

The Ladies Auxiliary served juice and hors d'oeuvres to
guests as they were given tours of the new complex.
Leading the above tour was Dr. Dwaine Braddy, professor
in the Pastoral Ministries division.
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TRIBUTE
BY DR. AMOS MILLARD

In the Word of God men are honored on the basis of
their faith. Faith is simply the response of men and women
to the call and will of God which he has placed upon their
lives. “By faith, Abraham when he was called . . . obeyed.”
Hebrews 11:8

The on-going work of Northwest College is the product

of this kind of faith that motivated and moved the men and
women who have been a part of its history.

Today we pause to honor five persons who were moved
by faith to obey God in this, His work, at Northwest Col-
lege. When we commemorate their names into these halls
we are simply doing what Israel did when they crossed the
river Jordan 3,400 years ago. They erected a memorial of
stones to remind themselves of what God did in their midst
in and through his people.

The Henry H. Ness Administration Building com-
memorates the faith, vision, and initiative of the late Dr.
Henry H. Ness in the founding of Northwest College. He
was riding on the train from Seattle to Bismark, ND when
God spoke to him about founding of a Bible school. Like
Abraham, he . . . “obeyed.” His implicit faith and his ex-
plicit obedience produced the genesis of what we see
around us today.

Bronson Hall, commemorates the name, faith, and sterl-
ing Christian character of a man who left an eternal im-
print on the lives, ministry, and the influence of hundreds
of his students in the decades of the 1930's, and the
1940's . . . When he received his personal pentecost he
joined the Assemblies of God and imparted a pioneer spirit
to his students that has literally sent them out into the
highways and byways.

The Wanda Dickey Plaza, in which we stand, commem-
orates the faith and obedience of a woman upon whose
heart God laid to provide through her estate by financial
means of doing the initial building on this campus. Like
Sarah, her legacy of faith involved an investment in the
hundreds of students who have trained for the work of the
Lord in the halls and on this campus. “By faith” Wanda
Dickey . . . when she was called to give . . . “obeyed.”

The Donald Fee Lecture Hall commemorates the faith,
example, and character of a gentleman who has influenced
hundreds of students who have sat in his classroom in the
decades of the 1950's, 1960's, and right up to the present
period. Dr. Fee has, and continues, to be not only a skilled
spiritually minded exeged of the Scriptures, but an exem-
plar of them through a life and a Christian spirit that has
graced this institute as few men have.

Williams Hall commemorates the faith, dedication, loy-
alty, and the finest tradition of classroom excellence. Both
her life and ministry have been an exhibition of these
qualities dating from the 1950's to the present. Her roots
represent one of those “priestly families” that have made
the Assemblies of God what it is today. Her pioneer spirit
has given her a versatility that few people have exibited.
Her understanding of students and her ability to reach
them at their level and lift them up marks her as a
distinguished teacher endued with the spirit of the great
teacher, the Lord Jesus Christ.

For these great examplers of the faith, we thank God,
and we pay tribute to them for their work and for those
qualities of character that gave special meaning to the
material objects that bear their names.
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RESPONSE
BY DR. DONALD FEE

. . . the College has for some time, when dedicating new
facilities, inscribed the name of some person closely con-
nected to the school, on that facility. Today, five exten-
sions of this new complex will carry a name also. I consider
it to be a great personal honor to be asked to represent
these people and response in their behalf . . . three of these
persons have gone on to be with the Lord. Each of them
played an important role in the establishing of this College,
and its continuation. I am certain that if they were here to-
day, they would respond to this moving acknowledgement
made to all of us, as Maxine Williams and I do with the
deepest appreciation and gratitude. These dear pgople
were our friends, and we cannot forget the many precious
moments we had with them in years past.

One seldom feels worthy when such honors have been
bestowed for one does not feel all that deserving. In fact,
we feel, already honored to have had the privilege of serv-
ing in such an institution as ours, . . . for this we thank
you. We are rewarded even more when we review the re-
markable spiritual successes of those who have graduated
from this College and have had established gospel bases all
over the world, which are manifold tokens of Divine
favor. This is the Lord’s doing and it is marvelous in our
eyes. To have had a small part in this world harvest is a
distinct joy and pleasure.

To those of you who have been responsible for present-
ing to us this distinctive honor, and paying so generously
the loving tribute, we say, thank you. We receive it with
grateful but humble hearts.

Only the best win consistently and as you can see North-
west’s speech team is a consistent winner. Showing off
some of their awards are: (back row, left to right) Dwight
Delong, Brenda Skidmore, Nancy Teeter, Cindy Swaf-
field, Coach Professor Dan French; (front row, left to
right) Laurie Carlisle, Crystal Hardy and Shirley Towne.

It takes two to hold her
awards! Laurie Carlisle
from Kalispell, Montana
and Speech Professor Dan
French hold the results of
her interpretative reading
skills. She has won many
honors and is recognized as
a top contestant in her field.



“A BUILDING IN THREE DAYS?” SPIRITUAL EMPHASIS

The new residence hall seemed to be progressing so Dr. Ward Tanneberg
slowly. Nothing was rising from the foundation. It's a pre-
cast concrete tilt up wall construction. Then in three days
all walls went up. How interesting to watch a 78,000 Ib.
wall “flying” into place! The contractor says, “We're on
schedule for September 1!”

CHAPEL LINES

BY DR. TANNEBERG

“The surrender of one's will to God’s will is the most
powerful event in the universe.”

“Too often we follow yesterday’s instructions for today’s
battle.”

Most of us will not be called to serve in God's Air Force.
Most of us will serve in the trenches and there are no easy
answers in the trenches.”

“Without the shepherd there is no value to the sheep.”
“The Kingdom of God is the only game when you work as
hard as you can to get to the bottom — a servant.”

MINISTRY:
AT CROSS ROADS OF HUMAN NEED

The Reverend Dr. Ward M. Tanneberg, pastor of the
Valley Christian Center in Dublin, California, was the
College’s Spiritual Emphasis week speaker April 6-10. A
graduate of Northwest College and former member of the
College’s Administrative staff who described himself as a
“sergeant from the front-line trenches” and his community
as a “mission field.”

During his week of pulpit ministry at the College, Dr.
Tanneberg focused attention on the rich treasury of spirit-
ual truths in the Old Testament Historical Books, often il-
lustrating the life of David. From these narratives and pas-
sages he pointed out practical lessons for Christian living
and ministry in such topics as, “What God Looks for in a
Person,” and “How to Handle Overwhelming Odds.” Com-
menting on Dr. Tanneberg’s ministry to the students and
faculty during the week, College President, Dr. D.V. Hurst
said, “The whole campus was blessed by Ward Tanneberg’s
message and ministry. It was great to have him and his
wife, Dixie “back home,” and to hear how God is blessing
the work under their leadership in Dublin. N.C. is proud
of alumni like this who go from its halls to have such im-
pact on their world.”

Not only did Dr. Tanneberg minister from the pulpit,
i but he carried out a rigorous schedule of classroom lectures
o g as guest of various professors. The Tanneberg's are not
" strangers to a rigorous speaking schedule as they both
speak extensively in Christian marriage conferences, on
college campuses and in conferences for pastors and
pastor’s wives.

The Tannebergs said that in traveling the freeways of
their mobile, middle-class community they were impacted
with a sense of the human need for God and the precepts of
His word caused them to spend the first months of their
R : : : ministry in this city “knocking on the doors” of 2,500

And they are all up. homes.

And another goes into place.
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The Institute of Creation Research will be sending three
of their top lecturers to conduct the seminar scheduled for
June 8-12. They are Henry M. Morris, Ph.D.; Richard B.
Bliss, Ed.D.; and Harold S. Slusher, D.Sc.

These men will cover the areas of creation/evolution
models, thermodynamics, geological record, origin and
age of the universe and life, dating of artifacts, and how to
present these ideas effectively in the classroom.

The influence and activity of the Institute has attracted
considerable nation-wide attention recently because of its
challenge of “the dogma of the educational and scientific
establishments concerning the theory of evolution.”

Because many have conflicts during the day the College
has received permission to videotape these sessions and
show them in the evenings of the same week. These ses-
sions will run from 6:30 to 10:30, Monday through Friday;
9:00 to 5:00 on Saturday. It is planned that one of the men
from the Institute will be there to answer questions.

The fee for the Institute will be $95.00 for an audit or
$135.00 if one is taking the Institute for three college
credits.

Further information may be secured from the Northwest
College Admissions Office.

Period I 7:30 - 9:45 a.m.
Principles & Methods of Teaching =~ M-F Ming

Hebrews MWF Braddy
Acts MWF Pecota
Johannine Letters TTh Braddy
Methods of Bible Study TTh Thee
Period II  10:00 - 12:15 p.m.

Child, Growth & Development M-F Parlotz
Principles of Interpretation MWEF Pecota
Daniel/Revelation MWEF Hobson
Period III 1:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Intro to Counseling MWEF Parlotz
Foundations of C.E. MWF Ming
Synoptic Gospels M-F Hobson

Summer Institute On Scientific Creationism
Dates: June 8-12, Schedule: 8:30-4:30 p.m.

The annual Alumni Banquet is scheduled for
Friday night, May 29. It appears that the plans
for this year’s activities are again going to be ex-
citing and fun. We trust that as many Alumni
who can will make an effort to attend again
this year.
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Decade Class Reunions will be held May 30. The contact
people are:

1941 — John Friesen at 233 Hageman Road, Kelso,
Wash. 98626 or Cornelius Askren at 10320 N.E. 185th,
Bothell, Wash. 98011

1951 — Chuck Rice at 22031 - 88th W., Edmonds,
Wash. 98020

1961 — Peg Garmen Pope at 11304 NE 61st Pl.,
Kirkland, Wash. 98033

1971 — Dave Sjostrom at 15606 185th N.E., Woodin-
ville, Wash. 98072

May 30 between 11:30 a.m. and 1:30 p.m.

Plan to attend the Alumni Banquet the night before
which will be held at the College. Then on Saturday the
class of ‘56 will gather together in Seattle.

Al Gisselberg is making arrangements. He can be con-
tacted at:

4302 Woodlawn Ave. North
Seattle, WA 98103
Phone (206) 633-5212

Scopus with the city of Jerusalem in the background. Just
beyond the skyline is the setting of Bethlehem renown as
the home of King David and the birthplace of our Lord. 53
members participated in a successful tour to Israel and
Egypt, with a night visit and canal tour of Amsterdam.
The College’s 1982 Flying Seminar is slated for March
11-21. The itinerary is in planning. For further information
contact the College at (206) 822-8266 ext. 245 or write:
P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, WA 98033.

Rev. Rodney Toews, left,
with Dr. Melvyn Ming.
Rev. Toews led the C.E.
workshop on campus re-
cently. There were 109 reg-
istered for the workshop.
Some quotes from people
who attended are: “This
workshop was very practi-
cal,” “Toews is an excellent
communicator,” “Without
doubt this is one of the best
workshops yet.”



The administrator and faculty member with the longest
tenure at Northwest College is Dr. Amos D. Millard, who
has taught Biblical studies since 1949 and served as
Registrar and Dean of Admissions since 1955. His sense of
campus history often serves to guide the rest of the staff. In
fact, he was part of NC even before that—as a student,
graduating with a diploma in 1948 and a B.A. degree in
1949.

Always the scholar, Dr. Millard maintained a near
“straight A” record at NC, and has since earned M. A. and
D. Min. degrees from Winona Lake School of Theology
and California Graduate School of Theology. His instant
recall of detailed facts, whether theological or practical,
still amazes his students and colleagues.

Dr. Millard is also a prolific author, frequently contribu-
ting to the various publications of the Assemblies of God.
In addition to his many articles, he has written the histori-
cal and archeological materials for the Adult Teacher Sup-
plement, and a textbook guide for the Old Testament
historical books for ICI in Brussels, Belgium. And on
campus he still produces a constant stream of publicity and
in-house materials.

The multiplicity of his interests and accomplishments
defies capsulization: Popular Bible and archeology
teacher. World traveller as teacher-leader of the College’s
annual Flying Seminar to Israel. Prophecy teacher and pro-
moter both on and off campus. Parliamentarian for the
district conventions. Idea man for the alumni association.
Placement director. Researcher and analyst of college
trends. Guardian of standards. Promoter of College spirit-
ual life. Hardworking committee member and chairman of
many important campus and district committees. Reci-
pient of many honors. Husband, father, camper, and
woodsman. The list has no end. Generations of Northwest
College students and the church owe him thanks.

& =

CAMPUS CALENDAR

MAY

29 7:15 p.m.  Alumni Banquet

30 7:30 p.m. Baccalaureate

31 3:00 p.m. Commencement

JUNE

1-3 Final Exams

8-12 Institute on Scientific
Creationism

8-July 3 Summer School

The Reverend Ben Birkeland, pastor of Shoreline Com-
munity Church and former P.R. Director at Northwest
College has been selected as the Baccalaureate speaker for
this year's graduating class. Rev. Birkeland is well known
in the Northwest region and has been a member of the
Northwest District for several years. He has pastored key
churches in the district and is recognized as one of the
outstanding preachers of our movement.

The Reverend Wesley Hurst, Director of Foreign Mis-
sions in the Far East has been scheduled to be the Com-
mencement speaker at the Commencement Exercises Sun-
day, May 31st. Rev. Hurst is the brother of Dr. D.V.
Hurst, President of Northwest College. He has been a mis-
sionary for many years and is recognized as one of the out-
standing missionary leaders in the Assemblies of God.

{

Rev. Paul Williscroft, pictured on the left, brought several
pastors from Germany to visit the College. This is the se-
cond year in a row that he has done this. The pastors were
very excited about what they saw and learned while here.
They will take many of the ideas and blend into their work
in Germany.

Page 7



rumunc Newe

A COME-UPANCE

GORDON B. FLETCHER, Assoc. Pastor at Sherwood
Park Pent. Assemblies of Canada, in Alberta, has reached
the plateau of acceptance for Ph.D. candidacy at St. Ste-
phen’s College, Alberta, Canada. Gordon & wife, Betty,
have 2 children. He is the son of Rev. & Mrs. Woodrow
Fletcher, of N.W. College. ED H. HINKLE was recently
named Manager for S.W. Wash. Region of the Weyerhaus-
er Lmb. Co. of which he has been an employee since 1955.
THEIR WHERE-WHATABOUTS

JEFF ERICKSON is Assoc. Pastor with TERRY WHIT-
TLESEY at Wrangell A/G, Wrangell, AK. KEVIN SHUM-
WA is Youth & Music Pastor at Silverton, OR A/G, and
substitute teacher in the area. He & his wife, Contra, reside
at Bethel Park, Brooks, OR. BOB UNRUH, Bremerton,
WA, pastor of Eastgate A/G, has been appointed District
Deputy Chairman of Action Crusade “Soul Winning as a
Life Style” training to be held Oct. 15-17 at Auburn, WA
A/G. J. EDWARD NORDBY and congregation at Milton,
WA, A/G, recently broke ground for first phase of their
new worship & educational complex with seating planned
for 540 & classrooms on all 3 levels. ED BROTHERS is
pastor of the New Indian Fellowship at Calvary Temple,
Seattle. ROLLIN CARLSON, son of Dr. & Mrs. R.]. Carl-
son was recently installed as pastor of Bethany Temple in
Everett, WA. Rollin & wife, Helen, have 4 sons. He for-
merly pastored at Arlington, WA A/G. CECIL PRATT is
Assoc. Pastor in Big Fork, MT A/G. DAVE PRATT is Dir.
of Counseling Services at N. Hollywood, CA A/G. DALE
PRATT is Assoc. Pastor at Kennewick, WA A/G.
A PROMOTION

Missionary THEO OLIVER JOHNSTON was promoted
to glory on Jan. 3 while working for the Lord in General
Escobedo, N.L., Mexico. He is survived by his wife, AR-
TIE STONE JOHNSTON, two sons, Timothy & Rodney
and 2 daughters, Judy & Arleta. He was much beloved by
his family, his co-workers and converts on the field.
HI MOM

JOE & DEBBIE (Holland) JERGENSON announce the
birth of daughter, Anna Raeleen, March 19, weighing 6

Wb

30579003204044

Ibs. 30z. Joe is Assoc. Pastor (with his dad) at Silverdale,
WA. RANDY & DEONNA CLARKSON welcomed a son,
Brandon Joel, on Feb. 4 to join brother, Dustin. The Clark-
sons reside in Escalon, CA where Randy is A/G Youth
Pastor.
LOVELY HAPPENINGS

DENISE DOWNS & WILLIAM DAVID COLEBURN
were united in wedlock at Anacortes, WA A/G on March
7th. Also in Anacortes, CHERYL D. HOOVER and STE-
VEN M. JAMISON exchanged their vows on March 14.

SPARKS FLYING

Missionary LLOYD SPARKS, (Madium-Jatin, Indones-
ia) thought by some to be a confirmed bachelor has chang-
ed all that now since he married Rose Manao on Dec. 3, ‘80
in Teluk Dalam. Congratulations to Lloyd & Rose who
will be working together in church and Bible school work
and teaching English classes.
ANOTHER RIPLEY’S

LAWRENCE & ZELMA (Lontz) STELLER, far from be-
ing retired, since resigning from their Portland pastorate,
have been involved in various efforts for the Lord, one of
these being a month of missionary work in Fiji. Now, they
will travel for 2 months in Israel. Then in June they will re-
turn to Suva, Fiji, for a year (substituting for missionaries
on furlough), directing the Bible School, in printing work,
preaching and teaching. The Lord, being a conserver of
‘energy’ is doing a lot of ‘recycling’ it seems.
AN APPETIZING DISH

The new dish antenna which receives for DOVE TV
Cable Channel 5 is located at Goldendale, WA. RON Mc-
CULLOUGH, Pastor of the A/G in that city started a
Christian TV ministry in 1977. A studio was built in 78 &
the satellite receiver was added in Jan. ‘81. This is opening
many doors for Pastor McCullough’s ministry. Evangelists
CHUCK & KATHY FOSTER experienced a miraculous
healing of their baby, Jessica, when an 80 pound speaker
fell on her, pushing her into the blankets so that she could
not breath, and they found her 20 minutes later. She is
fine, well and active, and “nothing is wrong with her,” was
the report of the pediatrician.
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